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but only as a working hypothesis without any claim to infallibility
or permanency; if substantial evidence can be brouglht against
it, then we hope to have the pleasure of building up another. But
if the aqueous humour possesses all the very definite and compli-
cated clhemical and physical properties of a dialysate, both in its
normal condition and in variations from the normal, if it can be
slhown not to be in "supposed osmotic equilibrium,' but' to fulfil,
in experimental fact, the complex and peculiarly exacting lhydro-
static, osmotic, electrical, and chemical conditions required by a
system in thermo-dynamical equilibrium with capillary plasma,
and if at the same time no adequate objection is put forward or
alternative and unassailable explanation is advanced, there seems
to be no valid reason at the present time against the adoption of
suchi a working hypothesis.

ANNOTATIONS

The International Congress of Ophthalmology, I929

We lhave much pleasure in announcing that the re-establishment
of International Congresses of Ophtlhalmology is an accomplislhed
fact. The next Congress will take place in Holland in September,
1929. This satisfactory conclusion to negotiations which have
spread over several years is due in the first place to the
perseverance and tact of the Anglo-American Committee whicl
was appointed by the English-Speaking Conference of Oplhthal-
mology. Of the members of that Committee the chief burden has
fallen upon Mr. Treacher Collins, the chairman, and Mr. Leslie
Paton, tlle secretary. Even their efforts, however, might have
been frustrated had it not been for the genius and geniality of
Dr. van der Hoeve, of Leyden, who presided over the Conference
of delegates from all nations which met in July at Scheveningen.
The congratulations and thanks of all ophthalmologists through-
out the world are due, and will be willingly and gratefully
accorded, to these three intermediaries in the -re-establishment of
plenary international relations so far as they affect ophthalmology.

William Mackenzie Memorial

On another page of this number will be found an announcement
of a proposed memorial to the great Scottish ophthalmologist of
the last century. Details will be found in the note; and it is only
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